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April 30, 2018 
 
City of Los Angeles Harbor Department  
Christopher Cannon, Director  
Environmental Management Division  
P.O. Box 151  
San Pedro, CA 90733-0151  

Subject: Shell Marine Oil Terminal Wharf Improvements Project Draft Environmental 
  Impact Report Comments Submittal 

At the April 16, 2018 Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board Meeting, the Board 
approved the submittal of the following comment: 

“As the Los Angeles basin suffers as a federal nonattainment area for ozone and particulate 
matter and the harbor area suffers greatly from pollution from port operations, the Coastal 
San Pedro Neighborhood Council opposes the Shell Oil Terminal Improvements Project, and 
supports the No Project Alternative, unless and until the Port of Los Angeles ensures the 
decrease of harmful air pollutants at Port operations such that the air quality in the harbor 
area is determined to comply with minimum federal requirements for air quality.” 

Sincerely, 

 
Doug Epperhart 
President 
On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
cspnclive@gmail.com 
 
cc:  Board of Harbor Commissioners 
       Augie Bezmalinovich  
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